

Transportation and Public Works Office of the Minister

PO Box 186, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada B3J 2N2

December 6, 2006

Mr. Chris Newson Legislative Assistant Municipal Clerks Office Halifax Regional Municipality PO Box 1749 Halifax, NS B3J 3A5

Dear Mr. Newson:

Thank you for your letter of November 28, 2006, regarding the status of Terrence Bay/Sandy Cove Road paving.

The Terrence Bay Road has been submitted by the Central District as a priority for capital paving. While it is our expectation that the road will be repaved in fiscal year 2007/2008, you can appreciate we are still in the midst of our budget process and cannot provide a definitive response at this time.

Sandy Cove Road recently received extensive patching under the RIM Program and is not scheduled for repaving in 2007. Any repair that may be required on Sandy Cove or other local roads in the area will be carried out by local maintenance staff on an ongoing basis.

Sincerely,

Angus MacIsaac

Minister

/pw

c: Honourable Judy Streatch, MLA

